CLRC Finance Committee 

August 14, 2008
CLRC
2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French, Chair (SU Barclay Law Library); Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System); Pat Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer BOCES SLS); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison.

Absent:  Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King)

Jeff Wooldridge called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m. 

Minutes of the May 15, 2008 Finance Committee Meeting
· The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
Check & Deposit Register ending June 30, 2008
· The Committee reviewed the register for end-of-year June 30, 2008.  There being no questions, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
Check & Deposit Register ending July 31, 2008

· The Committee reviewed the register for July 31, 2008.  The following question were asked:
· Does CLRC regularly review its insurance coverage and costs?
· Yes.  A request to review our general liability insurance was sent at the beginning of August.
There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Pat Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending June 30, 2008
· The Committee reviewed the Financial Reports for end-of-year June 30, 2008:
· The year in review:  

· Overall, it was a great year!  We ended with $37K income over budget owing to: 
· Greater continuing education income, primarily because of the very successful Library Assistants’ Day in 2007

· Delivery was under budget by $3K

· Personnel costs were under because the administrative assistant did not work for the full year

· The virtual reference project was offset by participants’ contributions of $12K.

· Balance Sheet:

· The Council maintained a healthy money market balance which increased our interest income.

· Accounts receivable:  Billings for HLSP and Encyclopedia Britannica are reflected in the A/R line.

· Profit and Loss Statement:

· Income:

· Line 305.00.  Under budget as the hospital payments are recorded as part of the HLSP grant income, and CLRC lost Special Metals Corporation as a member.
· Line 310.00.  Workshop registrations were over budget.

· Line 315.00.  Interest on our money market account.

· Line 319.09.  RBDB Grant allocations for overhead have been made; the equipment funds still need to be spent.

· Expenses:

· Personnel expenses were under because the administrative assistant did not work for a full year.

· Line 510.23.  Delivery charges were less than anticipated for the year.

· Line 510.24.  OCLC Virtual Reference costs were offset by members more than anticipated.

· Line 510.75.  RBDB Equipment funds were not spent.

· Grants:

· DHP:  travel expenses were slightly under budget for the year; grant fulfilled.
· HLSP:  Supplies/printing/promotion funds were under spent.  A portion of the income has been recorded as of the end of the year – the grant year ended on 3/31/2008.

· RBDB:  Line 650.07 – the technology training funds have been encumbered but not spent yet.
· MISP:  the grant was overspent by $197.  Grant fulfilled.

· Please note that all grant statements represent the full year budget for ease of comparison purposes.

There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the June 30, 2008 Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge), seconded and approved unanimously.

The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending July 31, 2008

· The Committee reviewed the Financial Reports for July 31, 2008:
· Balance Sheet:

· The increase in the money market account is attributable to the state aid payment.
· The increase in accounts receivable is attributable to WALDO and Encyclopedia Britannica billings.

· The increase in accounts payable is also attributable to the WALDO billings.

· Deferred:  includes state aid funds to be “earned” evenly throughout the year.

· Profit and Loss Statement:

· There are no major variances or activity for July.

· Income:

· Line 301.00:  State aid is under budget as only the basic aid (less 2%) has been received.

· Line 342.00:  Special legislative funds have not been received; there is uncertainty whether this funding will be received owing to Governor’s planned additional 6% funding cut.

· Expenses:

· Personnel expenses are in line with budget for July.
· Grants:

· DHP:  no funding received yet.
· HLSP:  no funding received yet.  The Medical Circuit Librarian’s salary has been recorded since 4/1/2008, and supplies include mileage incurred during the new grant year.  Harrison’s database was purchased in anticipation of receiving the HLSP funds.
· LSTA:  no funding or spending activity to date.

· RBDB:  the 2008 funding will be deposited 8/15/2008.  Line 650.308:  the regional database access includes invoices accrued but not paid yet.
· MISP:  no funding received yet.
· Please note that all grant statements represent the full year budget for ease of comparison purposes.

There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the July 31, 2008 Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Pat Skelly), seconded and approved unanimously.

Old Business 

· PayPal/HSBC
· Penelope explained that the PayPal project is progressing.  HSBC is creating a new checking account for the Council to receive PayPal deposits, and the web pages have been created and are ready to test.  

· The committee also discussed fees and agreed that any member using the credit card facility to pay membership dues should be subject to additional fees.  This will be voted upon at next month’s meeting.

· DHP Program

· Penelope explained that the restructuring of the DHP position has taken place fully.
· Audit 2007-2008
· Penelope and Courtney explained that the audit was successful with no journal entries necessary. There were two minor management issues:
· CLRC must sign off on the timesheets to acknowledge that the information (vacation and sick time, etc.) has been recorded.
· Two CLRC employees had exceeded the maximum allowable number of vacation days. Penelope has already met with the staff to explain that vacation days must be used in a timely manner to avoid this situation in the future.
New Business

· Affiliate pilot program/new affiliate member
· Penelope explained that the pilot project to test how CLRC could provide library services to small businesses has now successfully concluded.  In addition, The American Pomeroy Historic Genealogical Association wants to join the Council as an affiliate member.  The application will be submitted to the Board for approval at the August 2008 meeting.
· Membership Dues
· Penelope asked the Committee to consider a small increase in dues (5%) for 2009-2010 with regular small increases regularly thereafter.  She explained that the membership dues have not increased in over ten years.  This will be discussed at the September 2008 meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 3:31 p.m.
Next Meeting:  September 24, 2008 at 2:00 p.m. at CLRC.  This meeting will include a presentation by the auditor.
Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
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